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For immediate release 

 

Next steps for reimagining recreation services  
in Castlegar & District 

 
Nelson, BC: On October 19, 2023, it was announced by the City of Castlegar and the Regional District of Central 
Kootenay (RDCK), Pioneer Arena in Castlegar will close for public use at the end of the 2023-2024 ice operating 
season. Originally opened in 1957, Pioneer Arena has long served the community. It was the first indoor ice 
surface in Castlegar and since the construction of the Castlegar & District Community Complex has served as a 
secondary ice surface.  
 
The Castlegar & District Recreation Commission (City of Castlegar, Electoral Areas I & J) understand this news has 
raised concerns for many user groups and residents. A call for proposals has been issued to solicit the services of 
a consultant to assist the Commission with a public engagement process to collect feedback on reimagining 
recreation at the Castlegar & District Community Complex. The process will identify what services and what level 
of services the community feels would provide the highest public benefit to the region. This process is expected 
to get underway in January 2024.   
 
“While the closure of Pioneer Arena is a challenging situation, having the community voice the importance of 
these services and ultimately what services they want to support in the community is critically important,” said 
Sue Heaton-Sherstobitoff, Castlegar & District Recreation Commission Chair. “Our focus now shifts to future and 
the Commission encourages the public to be actively involved in the upcoming process.” 
 
The complete request for proposal document can be found here.  
 
Once a consultant is confirmed and the full public engagement process is underway, the community will have 
several different ways to actively participate in this process and a full engagement platform will be 
established. Anyone wishing to share their thoughts prior to this public process commencing are encouraged to 
email communityservices@rdck.bc.ca.   
 
Once confirmed, the RDCK will update the public in the new year to outline the public engagement timeline. 

 
Incorporated in 1965, the Regional District of Central Kootenay (RDCK) is a local government that serves 60,000 
residents in 11 electoral areas and nine member municipalities. The RDCK provides more than 160 services, 
including community facilities, fire protection and emergency services, grants, planning and land use, regional 
parks, resource recovery and handling, transit, water services and much more. For more information about the 
RDCK, visit www.rdck.ca.  
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For further information, please contact: For media enquiries: 

Trisha Davison 
Regional Manager – Recreation & Client Services 
Regional District of Central Kootenay 
Tel: 778.460.5238 
Email: tdavison@rdck.bc.ca  

Dan Elliott 
Communications Coordinator 
Regional District of Central Kootenay 
Tel: 250.352.1531 
Email: delliott@rdck.bc.ca 
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